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At Rockwell Collins, we appreciate your selection of our products for your aircraft, and strive to provide you with the best quality parts and 
service. Occasionally, advancements in the technologies we offer our customers or the availability of parts and components, necessitate 
that we cease production and phase out the support of older solutions.  This is the case with the Distance Measuring Equipment (DME) 
Indicator IND-40(A), -41(A), and -41(C).

Effective September 1, 2014, we will no longer be able to guarantee technical or repair support services for this product. This means that 
Rockwell Collins will no longer:

 > Guarantee repair and return to service

 > Publish updates or revisions to technical publications

 > Provide support for obsolete parts, Engineering Reviews or modifications

 > Guarantee service parts modules or component availability

 > Guarantee service center test capability

Rockwell Collins will offer a last time buy (LTB) opportunity for current inventory of LRU’s or piece parts for orders placed by October 31, 
2014 with delivery no later than January 31, 2015.  All inventory is subject to prior sale.

We will continue to provide the service and support you have come to expect from Rockwell Collins on a parts available basis. Additionally, 
Rockwell Collins may still be able to offer assistance in troubleshooting and repairing this product. 

However, Rockwell Collins reserves the right to decline a request for service and/or a request for quote to repair the affected product.  In 
addition, while Rockwell Collins may agree to attempt to repair a product, it does not guarantee the repair can be completed.  In the event 
it is determined the product is beyond Rockwell Collins’ repair capabilities the product will be returned in “as-is” condition.

Rockwell Collins Intertrade, a buyer and seller of used equipment, may have used products available should any LRU be deemed non-
repairable. For more information contact Rockwell Collins Intertrade at 1.319.378.3500, intertradesales@rockwellcollins.com and on the 
web at http://www.rockwellcollins.com/intertrade/index.asp. 

For additional information in planning your upgrades, please contact your Rockwell Collins Regional Sales Manager or Rockwell Collins 
Customer Support.
.
ROCKWELL COLLINS DME INDICATOR – SUPPORT DISCONTINUANCE PART NUMBERS:

Equipment Type Discontinued Part Number

DME Indicator IND-40(A) 622-3916-xxx

DME Indicator IND-41(A) 622-3919-xxx

DME Indicator IND-41(C) 622-3921-xxx

To help ensure maximum operation of the aircraft, Rockwell Collins is encouraging our customers to be proactive in planning for the 
discontinuance.  For more information, contact your Rockwell Collins Regional Sales Manager, Rockwell Collins Authorized Dealer, or 
Customer Service Engineer.
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For more information, contact:

Rockwell Collins
400 Collins Road NE
Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52498
+1.319.295.4085
email: csmarketing@rockwellcollins.com
www.rockwellcollins.com

How can we help?
Please call Rockwell Collins Customer 
Support at +1.319.295.5000.


